
Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board

Board Proceedings

Monday, December 9, 2019, 10:00 a.m.

A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, December 9, 2019.

           

PRESENT:
Bryan Lee, Don Richards, Jim Mentock, Jim Hillberry, J.R. Gonzales, and Roy 



Holm
                  ABSENT:      Craig Sorenson        



                  ALSO PRESENT:  Craig Barsness, Dave Egan, Frank Page, Mike Mackay, and  Susanne 



Swearingen
Chairman Mentock called the meeting to order at 9:57 a.m.
Minutes

Chairman Mentock asked for approval of the minutes of the November 11, 2019 board meeting. Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 11, 2019 meeting as printed.  Second by Bryan Lee.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, Gonzales, and Holm.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Bills

Chairman Mentock asked for approval of the December 9, 2019 bills list totaling $42,010.88.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills. The Manager noted that the payment for the skid steer after the bid award is listed separately on the bills list.  Don Richards made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Jim Hillberry. AYE: Board Members: Lee, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, Gonzales, and Holm.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Public Comments

Chairman Mentock asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.

Crew cab truck bid award
The Manager presented the four bids he received from two dealerships, Fremont Motors-Cody and Denny Menholt-Cody.  The results were:

Denny Menholt-Cody
Chevrolet crew cab WT

$21,910.00
Fremont-Cody

Dodge crew cab Tradesman truck
$23,534.00
Denny Menholt-Cody
Chevrolet crew cab LT truck

$24,309.00
Fremont-Cody

Ford crew cab XL truck

$24,409.00
There was discussion regarding the bids and our specs. 
Jim Hillberry made a motion to reject the bids, revise our specs, and rebid the truck. Second by Bryan Lee. 

After additional discussion of the bids and our specs, Jim Hillberry withdrew his motion and Bryan Lee withdrew his second.
Bryan Lee made a motion to accept the low bid for the crew cab truck from Denny Menholt-Cody for $21,910.00. Second by Roy Holm. AYE: Board Members: Lee, Mentock, Hillberry, Gonzales, and Holm.  NAY: Richards. Motion carried.
Cash reserves status

The Manager discussed the handout on our cash reserves status, which contained three years of data and the current cash reserves goal. He advised the board on ‘cleaning up’ the policy because of changed circumstances. There was discussion regarding the cash reserves status and policy.
LGLP board ballot

There was brief discussion of the candidates on the ballot.

Don Richards made a motion that we cast our ballots for Brad Basse (At-Large Position, 3-year term) and Richard Grant (County Commission Position, 3-year term). Second by Bryan Lee. AYE: Board Members: Lee, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, Gonzales, and Holm.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Chief Plant Operator’s Report
· The Chief Plant Operator gave an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report and there was brief discussion regarding the report.
· The plant is definitely in winter operations and maintenance mode. Production/usage dropped 9% over October but was up 3.5% over last November. Chemical costs are subsequently down 6%.
· Operations overtime was due to three holidays in November, snow storm plowing, and a weekend salt delivery.
· Mike Reney has passed his Level 4 water treatment exam.
Chief Pipeline Operator’s Report

· The Chief Pipeline Operator is on vacation today.
· The Manager reported that we are still waiting for the crane rental to replace the vents at the Byron and Frannie tanks. The Chief Plant Operator has received an EPA extension for this project through June 30, 2020. 

· The pipeline is still running well with minimal surging.

· NRWD’s Northend SCB started pumping this last month and we are now billing for that connection.

Manager’s Report

· The Manager reported that WYO-STAR interest for November is not in yet. October’s interest was 2.0206%.
· Water use figures for November were up 3.5% over last year, and now down 1.6% for the fiscal year
· The Manager reminded the board that there will be a WAM-JPIC health insurance premium holiday for January, which will affect December’s payroll.
· There is possible State Revolving Fund (SRF) money available next fiscal year for replacing the generators at the plant, BPS, and the EPS portable generator. The cost could be from $300,000 to $400,000, with half of the principal being forgiven and the rest repaid as a loan.

(Mike Mackey arrived at the meeting at 10:43 a.m.)

Mike Mackey, Northwest Rural Water District, discussed the availability and conditions of SRF money.
Bryan Lee made a motion to authorize the submission of a grant application for the State Revolving Fund loan and to designate the Manager as the contact for this project. Second by J.R. Gonzales. AYE: Board Members: Lee, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, Gonzales, and Holm.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Don Richard made a motion to authorize the purchase of a turkey or ham for each employee for Christmas. Second by Roy Holm. AYE: Board Members: Lee, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, Gonzales, and Holm.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Other Business

There was no other business to report.

Adjourn

At 10:54 a.m., Bryan Lee made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by J.R. Gonzales. Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, Gonzales, and Holm.  NAY: none. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.


Attest:
   

Chairman

Secretary

